Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

October 31, 2016
Memorial Hall  
7:00pm
Call to Order: Chairman Judd called the meeting to order.  Others in attendance included: Andrew Baker, Bob Manners, and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz

Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, The Recorder

Acceptance of the Minutes:  Andrew presented a motion to accept the minutes of October 17, 2016.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Noteworthy News:

Fall Leaf Collection: The Highway Department will collect bagged leaves placed curbside in the Village by 7am on Monday, November 7th.

Postcard from 1955:  Joe read a postcard dated July 28, 1955 that he found in the vault. The postcard was from an anonymous tourist who drove over the Mohawk Trail with his wife to see the “much advertised” Bridge of Flowers and eat lunch.  Unable to find parking, the couple drove to Greenfield.  While they enjoyed the “beauty of the trail”, they felt that many of the beautiful spots were ruined by roadside signs advertising flush toilets.  The writer suggested that the Trail Merchants form some sort of Association to control these eyesores.

Presidential Election: will take place on November 8th.  Polls will be open from 7am until 8pm.  
Department Liaison Reports:

Highway: Mother Nature surprised us with an October snowstorm last week which the crew handled well.  Paving is complete on Reynolds Road and Bardwells Ferry Road.  A new temporary bridge is in place and functional on Bassett Road.  The bridge is rated for 20 tons and cost less than $80,000 to purchase and install.

Town Office: The Assessors hosted CAI Technologies last week who demonstrated AxisGIS; an internet based service for communities who wish to publish their GIS on-line.  The program would allow the town to publish parcel data on-line enabling users to print maps from their own computers.  Members of the Planning and Zoning Board who were present for the demonstration were impressed with the potential the program presents not just for all Town Boards but for residents as well.  The one-time fee to purchase the program is $2,500 with an annual maintenance fee of $2,400.
Police Department: The department continues to run smoothly.  The Board has received positive feedback from residents for their decision to fill the department vacancies internally.  Interim Chief Bardwell and Sergeant Budrewicz will be evaluating the need to fill the full-time Patrolman position in the coming months.  

OLD BUSINESS:

Mass Solarize Program – Andrew reported that today was the last day for homeowners to sign contracts. The final event at the Shelburne Grange was a success; installations are to be completed by spring.  

Memorial Hall Lease – Bob is waiting to receive feedback from members of Memorial Hall Association before the lease is finalized.

Draft Sidewalk Use Permit – Board members agreed to table the permit until Andrew has had an opportunity to obtain some feedback from the GSFABA.  While the Board does not have a problem with occasional vendors during events; they are concerned with a seasonal vendor who would be competing with downtown merchants with little or no overhead costs.
Shelburne Housing Authority RE: Vacancy State Appointed Seat – The Board is seeking an individual who might be willing to serve on the Shelburne Housing Authority.  The Board meets once a month at 5:30pm and their role is to set policy for the housing authority which has only one property (Highland Village).  Because this is a Governor appointed seat, the candidate cannot reside at Highland Village.  Interested residents should contact Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz for more information.

NEW BUSINESS:

The Salvation Army RE: Kettle Campaign – Mr. Patel of Keystone Market has given the Salvation Army permission to be present outside his business on the following Saturdays from 11am until 2pm:
November 26, 2016
 
December 10, 2016

December 3, 2016

December 17, 2016

Additionally, the Organization would like to be present on the following Thursdays from 4pm to 6pm:

December 1, 2016

December 8, 2016

December 15, 2016

The Organization believes that with increased “kettle” hours they will be able to significantly increase funds raised and provide more assistance to seniors and families struggling in West County and are seeking permission to utilize the sidewalk area in front of Keystone Market.
Board members agreed that the request was of benefit to West County families. Andrew presented a motion to approve the request.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Massachusetts Downtown Initiative Technical Assistance Grant RE: Parking – Through the Technical Assistance Program, MDI provides consultant services to assist a community with its downtown revitalization efforts.  Terry suggested that the Town seek up to $15,000 in funding so to update the parking study, delineate public parking areas with signage and further investigate Dodson Associates proposal to develop Deerfield Ave. lot creating 75 more spaces.  The Board agreed that the grant opportunity was worth pursuing.  Andrew suggested speaking to the Partnership to see if they would be interested in working with the town.
MTRSD RE: Five Year Repayment Schedule for Capital Debt – the MTRSD will be issuing a Bond for the capital improvements approved by annual town meeting voters.  Mike Kociela, Business Administrator for the District will recommend a five-year repayment schedule unless towns wish to extend the debt for a ten-year period.  Using the District’s breakdown of estimated payments; Shelburne’s share ranges from $48,398 in the first year to $40,967 in the fifth year.  Following a brief discussion, Bob presented a motion to approve the five-year debt e-payment schedule.  Andrew seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENT – None

ADJOURNMENT: Andrew presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50pm.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Terry Narkewicz

Town Administrator

